


As a visitor from England I was honoured to be invited to attend MEOE Magyar Pointer Club CACT Field Trial which was held in Cegled on 30th April and 1st May 2001. I attended the second day and as a member of The Pointer Club in England who attends trials with pointers on grouse, pheasant and partridge,  this was a day which I thoroughly enjoyed.  
I was very interested in the different aspects of the trials, especially the fact that dogs are allowed to run for one minute without being penalised, before the judging commences.  This really allows the dogs and the handlers’ time to settle.  Also each dog runs for 15 minutes which makes for a much fairer system of judging and gives each dog an equal opportunity to impress the judges.
Our trials are run on moors and in fields where there is natural game, not on birds placed immediately prior to the dogs running.  This must make it quite difficult for the dogs to scent the game.
Although there was little in the way of wind, the judges did their best to give every dog a good chance of running into wind.  The dogs were very enthusiastic and during the day I saw some really excellent running and quartering.  In my opinion the best dog on that day was Sáregresi Foolish Pleasure ( Mona), she really excelled with wide flat quartering, good pace and an excellent point on game.  She really impressed me.
The two judges gave every competitor a critique after their run.  This must be very useful to the handlers, and enable them to get the best from their dogs in future trials.
I would like to thank all the members of the Club present for being so warm and welcoming and giving me very interesting day, but a special thank you to Verebély Fanni, who accompanied me with the judges and acted as an interpreter for the day,
 And also to Gyárfás Marrianne  for inviting me. 
Joy Dalton.




